
 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for the City of Fayetteville Opioid Detection System Project in Fiscal 

Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Fayetteville located at 210 

Stonewall Ave W., Fayetteville, GA 30214. The City of Fayetteville would use this  funding to 

purchase three Raman spectroscopy narcotics analyzers and necessary opioid/heroin testing kits. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will aid officers with opioid overdose 

investigations, ensure efficient and just prosecution, strengthen public education, and enhance the 

safety of first responders.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 

1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)). 

 

I certify that I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
David Scott 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


